
Fun Fact, June 21, 2023 

Question: Which diocesan bishop, when driving into Delaware to begin his 
twenty-year tenure, was greeted by a toll keeper, apparently noticing the 
out of state plates, “Have a nice weekend in Delaware!”? 

Clue: He and his wife had driven down from their home in Massachusetts. 

Answer: The Rt. Rev. William H. Clark, elected eighth bishop of Delaware 
in the 190th year of the diocese at the annual convention held in St. David’s 
Church, Brandywine Hundred, Wilmington on January 24, 1975. 
Consecrated May 16, 1975 in Christ Our King Roman Catholic Church, 
Wilmington and installed May 18, 1975 in the Cathedral Church of St. John, 
Wilmington. Retired December 31, 1985. Died March 7, 1997 at the age of 
77. 


